
LETTER OF PROTEST 
 
To: Los Angeles County Board of Supervisors 
            500 West Temple Street 
             Los Angeles, CA 90012 
From: The Federation of the National Police of the Republic of Vietnam Overseas 
Address: PO Box 362057, Milpitas, CA 95036 

Date: May 7, 2024 
RE: Rescission of Proclamation Regarding "Jane Fonda Day" 

Dear Chair Horvath and Members of the Board, 
We, the Federation of the National Police of the Republic of Vietnam Overseas, express our deep 
disappointment with the recent Proclamation recognizing April 30th as "Jane Fonda Day" in Los 
Angeles County. 
As former police officers who served the Republic of Vietnam, we find this decision disrespectful 
to the over two million Vietnamese Americans residing in California and across the United 
States.  The Proclamation evokes memories of the immense sacrifices made by over 58,000 U.S. 
soldiers and approximately 250,000 South Vietnamese soldiers who died defending freedom and 
democracy during the Vietnam War.  Additionally, millions of Vietnamese civilians perished as 
casualties of the conflict. 
During the war, Ms. Fonda publicly supported the North Vietnamese communist regime, the 
adversary of the U.S.  Her 1972 visit to Hanoi garnered her the moniker "Hanoi Jane" due to the 
perception of her actions betraying American troops and the United States. 
Honoring Ms. Fonda, a pro-communist activist, and designating April 30th as "Jane Fonda Day" 
deeply offends the Vietnamese American community, including our members.  This date marks 
the Fall of Saigon, a profoundly painful experience for Vietnamese refugees. 
We urge you to rescind the Proclamation establishing April 30th as "Jane Fonda Day." 
Thank you for your time and consideration. 

Sincerely, 
Thai Van Hoa, General President. 

The Federation of the National Police of the Republic of Vietnam Overseas and its member 
associations: 
1- An Quan Tran, Chairman of Board of Directors of the Federation of the National Police of the 

Republic of Vietnam Overseas. Email: anquantran@socal.rr.com 
2- Tuan Ngoc Nguyen, Vice Chairman of Board of Directors. Email: nguyentuan206@hotmail.com 
3- Phuoc Ba Ngo, Assistant Special Supervisor. Email: phuocbngo@yahoo.com 
4- Thoi Huu Nguyen, Administrative Assistant. Email: thoinguyen46@yahoo.com 
5- Toan Dinh Nhu, Planning Assistant. Email: toan_nhu91@yahoo.com 
6- Hoa Van Thai, President of Executive Board of the Federation of the National Police of Vietnam 

Overseas. Email: thaivanhoa05@yahoo.com 



7- Thang Thanh Phan, Vice President of Internal Affairs. 
Email: phanthanhchau1005@gmail.com 

8- Luc Tan Nguyen, Vice President of Foreign Affairs. Email: luctnguyen@sbcglobal.net 
9- Dr. Khai Quan Tran, Vice President for Youth Generation. Email: khaiquantran@hotmail.com 
10- Thuy Ngoc Nguyen, Secretary General. Email: jimmythaonguyen@yahoo.com 
11- Tuc Duc Tran, Development Assistant. Email: tuctran07@gmail.com 
12- Ne Quang Du, Media Assistant, Email: neqdu08@gmail.com 
13- Huy Dinh Ha, Press Information Assistant. Email: duyvan2011@gmail.com 
14- Khoi Nguyen, Social Assistant. Email: khoi2208@hotmail.com 
15- Dr. Thanh Huy Pham, Social Assistant. Email: hlua@yahoo.com 
16- Nhung Ngoc Nguyen, Social Assistant. Email: nhungnguyen904@yahoo.com 
17- Phuoc Vo Van, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Europe. 

Email: phuoc.vovan@hotmail.fr 
18- Song Huynh, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of NSW, 

Australia. Email: anhsonhuynh2889@gmail.com 
19- Hung Doan Nguyen, President of The Association of Former Vietnam National Police of 

Southern  CA. Email: hunglh99@yahoo.com   
20- Luc Tan Nguyen, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of 

Northern CA. Email: luctnguyen@sbcglobal.net    
21- Huy Dinh Ha, President of Former Cadets of Vietnamese National Police Academy of 

Northern CA. Email: duyvan2011@gmail.com 
22- Tim Tran, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of San Diego. 

Email: ttran1681@gmail.com 
23- Trung Duy Le, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Arizona. 

Email: le.trung46@yahoo.com 
24- Doi Le, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Pomona CA 
25- Ngon Van Nguyen, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of 

Massachusetts. Email:  ngonnguyen01@yahoo.com 
26- Thao Van Le, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Houston 

TX. Email: tvle479@yahoo.com 
27- Thuyet Van Nguyen, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of 

Florida.  
28- Tot Thanh Bui, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Georgia. 

Email: fivegood555@yahoo.com 
29-Tam Van Ho, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of WA & 

Neighborhood. Email: hotam287@yahoo.com 
30- Tong Doan, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Dallas & 

Neighborhood. Email: tongdoan@hotmail.com 
31- Kham Ba Le, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of Michigan. 

Email: khambale@att.net 
32- Loan Kim Nguyen, President of Vietnamese National Police Force Mutual Association of 

Washington. 


